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The Honorable

The Attorney General

Department of Justlce
Washingbon 25, L. C.

dy dear My, Attorney Gensrals

With your memorandum of 1 Merch 1555 you sent me & copy of your
letter which the President spproved esmcerning Improvesents in the
aperating prectices under the Employee Security Program. Ye have re-
cently reviewed the practices of this Agency in comnection with that
Program and belleve thet we have been complying fully with the seven
specitic pointe set forth In youwr letter to the President.

On 27 Jenuary 1955, Hr, Willisn F. Thorpkine, Assistent Attorney
General in charge of the Internal Secwrity Division, Depariment of
Justice, beld a meeting of a2ll Generzl Counsels of the departments
and sgencles to discuss the conduet of the Employee Security Program.
At that time bhe stated his cpinlon that after completing vyeview of
cases Investlgated undey prior loyalty prograus and the campletion of
the investigation of all employees ocowpying sensitive positions the
Progras would become concermed with spplicant cases which could be
handled on a current basis. In the same vein, your letter of 4 March
to the President steted at the end of the fowrth paragraph, "After
thosge two phases have been conplsted, the ceses of applicants for jobs
and probetionary new exployees will be the principel concern of the
security program.”

I should like to express to you my firm bellef thet a progrenm
based solely on the original investigation of spplicants and probation-
ary uew employess would give a felse sense of security, particularly
in sgencies or componcnts normally deeling with highly cilassifled in-
formetion. In the fleld of security there is a continuwus develop~
ment of new information by the many security organizations. Frequently
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thie informstion has a besring on employcos in the dovermsent or wpon
their present or former assoclates. It hes been the experience of ids
sgency that euch informstion dees develop, and, accordingly, we have
carried out a policy for the continuous review of the security Tacords
of employees. Noutine inquiriss have produced new inforaation on achi-

vities of employees which givee rise to serious security considerations.
Reinvestigations and special) investipations are conducted where war<
rented or where an area of doubt has developed. DBerogatory inforsstien
on employees whe bave served in semsitive assignments for a conslderable
length of time is obviously greater cause for concern then similer in-
formation In the case of applicants.

In the Central Imbelligence Agency we econsider the security filees
of all of our employees %o be "slive.” This seems so important to =e
that T thought I should like 40 c2ll 1% to your attention for whstever
action you may deem approprlate.

Sincerely yowrs,
SIENED
Allen ¥, Dulles
Pirector
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MEMORANDUM FOR:  MR. DULLES

The Attorney Gemeralls memorandun of L March,
transmitting a copy of his letter to the President
concerning the Employese Secwrity Program and the
Presidentts reply, does not require an answer, How-
ever, you. indicated that you would like to reply
calling the Attorney Generalls sttention to the ne=
cessity for yreinvestigation.

The attached letter is concurred in by the
General Counsel and the Director of Securlty.
Recommend gignature.

STAT
W 1. K. Wmte
‘ " 30 Mar 55
pprci (DATE)
PO o as 101 REPLACES FOR aton | (47)
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